PLANNING BOARD MARCH 20, 2018

A regular meeting of the Village of Millbrook Planning Board was held on Tuesday March 20, 2018 at Village Hall, 35 Merritt Avenue at 7:30 p.m. Board member Joe Forte called the meeting to order. Acting Chairman Joseph Still was in the audience, board members Matthew Anderson & Kay Ulrich as well as Village Attorney, Rebecca Valk were present.

Board member Forte introduced board member Anderson and board member Ulrich as the newest members of the Planning Board and advised the audience of the resignation of Heather LaVarnway.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Acting Chairman Still.

Mr. Anderson made a motion to appoint Mr. Forte as acting chairman, Ms. Ulrich seconded. All were in favor.

Acting Chairman Forte asked for a motion to accept the minutes of the October 17, 2017. Mr. Anderson made a motion, Ms. Ulrich seconded, all were in favor.

Old Business

7-5 Merritt Avenue – Hunter Properties, LLC. GRID NO. 6765-18-416146

Chris Colby of Spire Architecture was present to represent the applicant. The previous meeting regarding this application was August 2017.

The updated plans and additional documentation were presented to the board prior to the meeting for review.

Chris Colby approached the board with the updated plans and reviewed the issues that were raised by Barton & Loguidice.

Mr. Colby stated that the biggest issue raised at the last meeting was the parking requirements. Since then, the application was reviewed by the Zoning Board of Appeals and a parking variance was granted. Mr. Colby identified on the plans that the dumpsters would be located on the north side of the property in an enclosure. There will be two dumpsters; one for the residential/commercial use of the building and one for the laundromat.

Access to the site for pedestrians was a concern – the proposal to mitigate this concern is a walkway with a platform and stairs that lead to the backside of the building. The walkway will be 30 inches at its tightest spot. The proposal meets all of the requirements of the building code.

The concerns regarding signage were addressed. Mr. Colby pointed out the handicap signage and the "stop/proceed with caution" sign.

Mr. Colby addressed the concern of lighting and indicated that photometrics of the lighting was done, which meet the current requirements of the Village code.

In regards to the existing propane lines, there is a tank on site that currently exists with a line running to the building, this is indicated on the plans.

PLANNING BOARD MARCH 20, 2018

Security was a concern – there are 5 exterior cameras in addition to interior cameras on the site. The cameras will cover the back parking lot, the driveway in and out and the walkway. Signs were identified on the plans to direct pedestrians.

A discussion followed regarding the parking and the current dumpster area.

Ms. Valk addressed the board. She stated that the Board had not received a formal comment letter from Barton & Loguidice prior to the meeting. Ms. Valk shared the information from her personal email. Ms. Valk stated that there is one matter she does not agree with on a legal point. Due to the ZBA becoming involved, it does not fall within type II anymore, a SEQRA review would be required. Ms. Valk referred Mr. Colby back to the comments from the August 15, 2017 memo from Barton & Loguidice regarding the Short EAF that need to be amended. There were two comments on the short form EAF. The consultant has also stated that the plan is ready for public hearing in April, unless the board has any additional questions at this time.

For the record, the board received comments from resident Michael Lang and Joseph Still. Acting Chairman Forte asked Mr. Colby what the hours of operation would be. Mr. Colby confirmed that the proposed hours would be Monday through Saturday from 6:00 a.m. -10:00 p.m. and Sunday 6:00 a.m. -5:00 p.m. The lighting will also operate in coordination with these hours.

Ms. Valk asked the Board if they had any additional questions in regards to the application. There were no additional questions or concerns. Acting Chairman Forte wanted to confirm that the Public Hearing could be continued for as long as necessary. Ms. Valk confirmed. Acting Chairman Forte wanted to set a protocol for a public hearing. Ms. Valk stated that the board could present rules to be adopted at the next meeting. A few common rules are that an audience member may only speak once until all other individuals have had a chance, repeating earlier comments doesn't change anything, also limiting the time someone speaks. The podium will be also be used. Ms. Valk stated that she will prepare these rules for the board.

Acting Chairman Forte presented the request the change of all future meeting times to be 7:00 p.m. Acting Chairman made a motion and Ms. Ulrich seconded, all were in favor.

Mr. Anderson made a motion to set the public hearing for April 17, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. Ms Ulrich seconded, all were in favor.

Ms. Valk advised Mr. Colby that the escrow needs to be replenished, with a recommended deposit of \$1500.00

There being no further business, Ms. Ulrich made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Anderson seconded, all were in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Regina Crawford, Secretary